UELSU Student Council
Tuesday 17th April 2012, 5pm, CC.G.05

Present – Sabuj, Rosemary, Maseeh, Hadi
Neither the Chair nor Vice-Chair were present. Rosemary Darko was chosen to chair the meeting.

Apologies were received from Shakira, Rasha, Sonal, Cameron and Stacy.

Matters arising from minutes of previous meeting - CEO is looking into getting a central notice board for promotion purposes.
Sabuj was asked about progress on his Report on Racism. Sabuj responded that the report is unfinished due to other commitments.
Sabuj was looking into accommodation issues for students leaving halls early due to the Olympics, this is still happening.
Reasons for the suspension of officers have not been provided as the President has been on sick leave since last council.
Sabuj has been encouraging Student Councillors to attend meetings.

Officer questions - Sabuj was asked where the publicity was for the NUS Come Clean lobby was. Sabuj has been working with relevant campaigning student groups.
Sabuj confirmed that the University are implementing a 20 working day deadline for giving feedback on assignments.
Sabuj has been working with the University to address issues concerning under-18 students.
Sabuj will be attending the NUS Come Clean lobby of Parliament and encourages other Councillors to attend.

AOB
Sabuj successfully appealed a decision concerning a formal complaint made against him.
Masseh enquired about the President's discussions with the University regarding removing module capping next year and asked if it could come into effect this year. Sabuj was unsure how this issue was progressing. 
Masseh asked about how attendance is monitored by the University as a student on his programme has been withdrawn due to lack of attendance. Sabuj advised that the student should ask advice from the SU Advice Team as soon as possible.

The meeting concluded at 5:47pm
